
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Finance Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a

regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

FINANCE COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Tuesday, September 26, 2017 @ 6:00 p.m.

Council Chambers (Stoughton Police Department 2nd floor), 321 S Fourth St, Stoughton
Pat O’Connor (Chair), Thomas Majewski (Vice-Chair), Tim Swadley, Lisa Reeves, and
Mayor Donna Olson (ex-officio)

Item # AGENDA
1 Call to Order

2 Communications

3 Reports

OLD BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

4 Approval of the September 12, 2017 Finance Committee Minutes

5 Discussion and possible action regarding McFarland State Bank proposal to donate property,
located at 207 Forrest Street, to the City.

6 R-137-2017- Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve the Contract
Extension with John’s Disposal Service, Inc. until December 31, 2024 for collection of
residential garbage, bi-weekly collection of recycling, monthly collection of bulky items and
weekly collection of trash downtown.

7 Discussion and possible action regarding additional payments to Insite Consulting Services,
for work completed on Highway Trailer Building

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS
Discussion and possible action regarding Debt Management Policy
Discussion regarding property to participate in Gold Shovel program

ADJOURNMENT

“IF YOU ARE DISABLED AND IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE, PLEASE CALL 873-6677 PRIOR TO THIS MEETING.”
NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.
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FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
September 12, 2017 – 6:00 p.m.
Council Chambers, Public Safety Building


Present:
Tom Majewski, Lisa Reeves, Pat O’Connor and Mayor Olson


Others Present:
Finance Director LaBorde, Clerk Kropf, and City Attorney Dregne


Absent and Excused:
Tim Swadley


Call to order:
Chairperson O’Connor called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.


Communications:
Mayor Olson noted that there will be three budget workshops held in October. She also
explained that the CIP committee still needs to meet to review the preliminary numbers
for the budget and a meeting date still needs to be set.


Reports:
 August 2017 Treasurer’s Report


Finance Director LaBorde explained that the August treasurer’s reports balanced. No
action was taken.


Approval of the August 22, 2017 Finance Committee Minutes:
Motion by Majewski, to approve the August 22, 2017 Finance Committee Meeting
minutes, second by Reeves. Motion carried 4-0.


Discussion and possible action regarding the Shared Ride Taxi RFP:
Finance Director LaBorde explained that the preliminary shared ride taxi RFP had been
sent to all of the committee members. She explained that she wanted the committee’s
input regarding a few questions she had before sending the RFP to the WI DOT for their
approval. The committee discussed that the boundary for the taxi use should extend
seven miles outside of the City and that the vehicles must be serviced by the Public
Works Department. Majewski noted that the RFP should state that if work can’t be
completed by the Public Works (work may be outside the scope and capabilities of the
department) that the City can choose an outside vendor to complete that work. He also
noted that this work should be done at the expense of the shared ride taxi vendor.
LaBorde noted that she would make those changes to the RFP and then send it to the
WI DOT for their consideration.


Motion by Majewski, to approve the RFP with the changes and allow City staff to begin
the RFP process, second by Reeves. Motion carried 4-0.
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***The Finance Committee may meet in closed session per State Statute 19.85 (1)(e) to
consider the acquisition of property for the proposed Public Works Facility. The Finance
Committee may reconvene in open session to take action on matters discussed in
closed session and to consider the remaining items on the agenda.


***Approving the purchase of property located at 2431 County Hwy A, Stoughton,
WI:


Motion by Majewski, to convene the Finance Committee in closed session, second by
Olson. Motion carried 4-0. The Finance Committee convened in closed session at 6:15
p.m.


Motion by Majewski, to reconvene the Finance Committee in open session, second by
Reeves. Motion carried 4-0. The Finance Committee reconvened in open session at
6:43 p.m.


Future Agenda Items
Gold Shovel Program
RDA Budget and Financing meeting


Adjournment
Motion by O’Connor, to adjourn the September 12, 2017 meeting of the Finance
Committee, second by Majewski. Motion carried 4-0. The meeting of the Finance
Committee adjourned at 6:45 p.m.





























City of Stoughton, 381 E Main Street, Stoughton WI 53589


RESOLUTION OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE


Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve the Contract Extension with John’s
Disposal Service, Inc. until December 31, 2024 for collection of residential garbage, bi-weekly
collection of recycling, monthly collection of bulky items and weekly collection of trash downtown.


Committee Action: Public Works Motion carried (4-0)(with Mayor voting yes)
Finance Motion carried


Fiscal Impact: No rate increase for residents for two years


File Number: R-137-2017 Date Introduced: September 26, 2017


WHEREAS, the City has been in a contract with John’s Disposal Service since January 1, 2011and has
received great service at a competitive price to the residents;


WHEREAS, the current contract ends December 31, 2018;


WHEREAS, John’s will not raise rates on our residents for the years 2018 and 2019 and if the city
extends the current contract for six (6) years until December 31, 2024;


WHEREAS, Johns also included in the contract, if the city agrees to a contract extension, they will pick
up trash from downtown receptacles weekly at no extra charge;


WHEREAS, the Public Works Committee met on September 19, 2017 to discuss the extension and
recommends approval to extend the contract for six (6) years until December 31, 2024 and will move the
motion forward to the Finance Committee, now therefore;


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be
hereby directed and authorized to approve the contract extension with Johns Disposal Service, Inc.


Council Action: Adopted Failed Vote


Mayoral Action: Accept Veto


Donna Olson, Mayor Date


Council Action: Override Vote







To: Public Works Committee


From: Brett Hebert, Director of Public Works


Date: 9-13-17


Re: John’s Disposal


Dear Alders,


Our current contract for solid waste removal with John’s Disposal Service, Inc ends on
12/31/2018. John’s Disposal is requesting to increase our monthly rate for next year (2018) to
$13.30 a month per unit. This is a $0.15 per month increase from the current rate of $13.15.
The proposed monthly rates will be $8.30 (garbage), $3.30 (recycling), and $1.70 for bulk. This
is a 1.1% cost of living increase, which is within the limits of the current contract.


However, John’s is willing to hold the rates with no increase for 2018 if the City will agree to a
4-year contract extension (thru 12/31/2022). If the city will enter into a 6-year contract
extension, John’s will not increase rates for 2018 or 2019 (thru12/31/2024). This is for the
same level of service that we currently receive.


Per our contract, John’s shall not raise the fees more that the cost of living percentage as
calculated annually and published by the Bureau of Labor Standards in August of each year.
This is based on the Consumer Price Index for all Urban Consumers in the Midwest Region.


Additionally, Johns is willing to collect all 25 curbside trash cans in the City’s downtown, every
Friday, at no additional cost if the City will renew our contract for either of the terms listed
above. This will saves a considerable amount staff time allowing us to do other critical function
around the city. By having John’s pick up our trash downtown, it will save approximately 150
employee hours per year.


I would recommend approving the contract extension with John’s Disposal for the additional six
(6) year term. We have had a great working relationship with John’s disposal and they have
provided excellent service to our citizens. The few minor complaints we do get are dealt with
in a timely manner by John’s Disposal staff. Furthermore, the contract does not include a fuel
surcharge which is crucial when signing a long term deal. If fuel prices were to sky rocket we
are not contractually bound to a fuel surcharge. We are only subject to the CPI-U cost of living
adjustment. Our current fees are also in line with other municipalities. We actually receive
more services, bulky collection, than other municipalities for the fee our citizens pay.


CITY OF STOUGHTON


PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


BRETT HEBERT
Director of Public Works
BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi.us







Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.


Respectfully,


Brett Hebert
Director of Public Works







Municipality Contractor Cost Per Month


City of Stoughton Johns 13.15$


City of Middleton Pelliterri 12.20$


City of Fitchburg Pelliterri 13.17$


Town of Geneva Johns 13.75$


City of Beloit Beloit PW 14.00$ Bulky item collection is extra


2017 Solid Waste Collection Rate Comparison


Notes


Includes Bulky item collection and trash downtown


No bulky item collection


No bulky item collection/Includes Yard waste







2017 Solid Waste Collection Rate Comparison


Includes Bulky item collection and trash downtown


No bulky item collection/Includes Yard waste







	


	


September	11,	2017		
	
	
Brett	Hebert	–	Director	of	Public	Works	
City	of	Stoughton	
515	South	4th	Street		
Stoughton,	WI	53589	
	
Re:	2018	Rates	
	
Brett,	
	
The	City	continues	to	improve	their	recycling	each	year	with	over	1,350	tons	of	material	saved	from	the	
landfill	this	past	year!	It	seems	that	our	drivers	and	your	residents	continue	to	remain	on	the	same	page	
with	very	few	calls	coming	into	our	office.	We	are	looking	forward	to	a	continued	partnership	with	the	
City.		
	
We	are	requesting	to	increase	our	monthly	rate	for	next	year	to	$13.30	per	unit.	This	is	a	$0.15	per	month	
increase	 from	 the	 current	 rate	 of	 $13.15.	 The	 proposed	monthly	 rates	 will	 be	 $8.30	 (garbage),	 $3.30	
(recycling),	and	$1.70	for	bulk.	This	is	a	1.1%	cost	of	living	increase.		
	
We	are	entering	into	the	final	year	of	our	agreement	that	ends	on	12/31/2018.	We	are	willing	to	hold	the	
rates	with	no	increase	for	2018	if	the	City	will	agree	to	a	4-year	contract	extension	(thru	12/31/2022).	
We	are	willing	to	hold	the	rates	for	2018	&	2019	if	the	City	will	agree	to	a	6-year	contract	extension	(thru	
12/31/2024).	This	is	for	the	same	level	of	service	that	you	currently	receive.	Additionally,	Johns	is	willing	
to	collect	all	25	curbside	trash	cans	in	the	City’s	downtown,	every	Friday,	at	no	cost	if	the	City	will	renew	
our	contract	for	either	of	the	terms	listed	above.		
	
Please	feel	free	to	call	me	toll	free	at	1-888-473-4701	if	you	have	any	questions	or	would	like	to	schedule	
a	meeting.	Thank	you.		
	
		





		8a-R-137-2017 Approve To Extend Garbage  Recycling Contract with John's Disposal.pdf

		8b-Johns Disposal Memo.pdf

		8c-2017 Rate Comparison.pdf

		8d-Johns Stoughton, City 2018 Rates - Revised 9.18.pdf





























